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St Paul’s College News 

 

NETBALL: Students from Year 7 to 11 were selected to represent the school at 
the AWSSNA netball carnival recently at JC King Park in Albury. Although many 
students carried some fatigue from their snow adventures the previous day, the 
three teams had a fun and successful day.  

The Junior and Senior teams finished third in their age divisions, with special 
mention of the efforts of the Year 9 and 10 players who stepped up to fill posi-
tions in the senior team. The Intermediate team finished third in their pool, just 
missing out on finals.  

Thank you to Emma Biar and Alyssa Lieschke who were our umpires for the day, 
and to Miss Jessica Kotzur and Mrs Alison Barrett for their expert coaching of the 
Senior and Junior teams. 

Monday Night Netball also kicked off again this week. Both teams had some 
strong wins in their grading matches, with best on court going to Isabell McRae, 
Paige Carrigg and Dana Williams in the Blue team, and, Montanna Kerr, Molly Lansdown and Kealy Steeper for the Gold team. 

SNOW EXCURSION: 34 students and 4 staff made an 
early start to head up to Falls Creek on Wednesday 1st 
August. We were blessed with beautiful blue skies when 
we rose above the clouds, and fresh snow to start our 
day. With at least one student experiencing snow for the 
first time and one of our biggest beginner/first timer 
snowboard/ski groups – we could not have asked for 
anything better!  

Students demonstrated determination, perseverance, 
resilience and great support and encouragement of each 
other as they progressed throughout the day. Thank you 
to our more experienced skiers and snowboarders who assisted with getting everyone up the mountain for their lessons, and packing 
away at the end of the day, along with great tips and tricks to encourage and improve skills throughout the day. 

A fantastic experience for all involved to participate in a different outdoor recreation opportunity, supporting the objectives of many of 
our PDHPE courses, an experience which may lead to a lifetime interest. 

Thank you to all staff involved (Miss Flanigan, Mr Wellington and Mr Wheeler), our office staff who assisted with administration, the 
students who represented SPC positively and our bus driver Craig, from Dysons Buses who delivered us up the mountain and back 
home safely. 

EISTEDDFOD: Congratulations to Leah Grady (right), Year 7 who gave excellent performances in the Speech 
and Drama section of the Albury Eisteddfod recently.   Leah entered in 3 events and came home with three 
medals—bronze, silver and a gold!  

St Paul’s College Variety Show – ‘Limelight’ :Friday September 14. Come along and enjoy a multitude of tal-
ent the school has on offer. There will be students  performing dance routines, skits and monologues and 
musicians enchanting you with their skills.  Each act or routine is a chance for the students to have their time 
in the ‘Limelight’.  So, prepare for laughter and fun as our students perform in The St Paul’s Variety Show.   
We are having two public performances on  Friday September 14.  Matinee performance at 10:30am 
(doors open 10:15am)—gold coin donation Night performance 6:30pm (doors open 
6:15pm)—Adults, Children & Students $5.00  

SHOOTING COMPETITION: Digby Anderson (left) and Will Kosch (right) competed in a 
shooting competition on the weekend.  Will received first in the NSW State Skeet shoot off 
and Digby came a close second.  

P & F TRIVIA NIGHT: Please note that the SPC Trivia Night organized by the P&F in the Din-
ing Room on Friday 24th of September will start at 7 pm. Please contact Catherine at the 
College on 6029 2200 or admin@stpaulscollege.nsw.edu.au to book a table for 8-10 partici-
pants. Supper provided, BYO nibbles and drinks (alcohol permitted). Bring gold coins for 
raffle tickets and entry is $5 per person. This is an over 18 years old event only. 
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Jill Kohlhagen inducted into the Hume League 

Football & Netball Hall of Fame 

The Border Mail of Thursday, 26th July, 2018. By Beau 

Greenway 

Above:  One of the Hume league's most decorated foot-

ballers was among six inductees into the Hall of Fame 

last Wednesday 25th of July. Six-time Howlong best 
and fairest winner Terry O'Halloran was joined by 

Lockhart stalwart John Trevaskis, brothers Kelly and 

George Azzi and netball identities Noreen Norman and 
Jill Kohlhagen. Almost 200 people attended last night's 

ceremony at the Commercial Club. 

Jill Kohlhagen started her journey in 1964 as a player 
at Walla in a playing career spanning 35 seasons. 

She won A grade premierships with the Hoppers in 
1965 and 1967 and B grade titles in 1965, 1976, 1978, 
1981, 1991, 1993 and 1994. 

Jill Kohlhagen started playing in the Albury Netball 
Association's Monday night competition in 1985 and is 
still known to fill in today. 

She took up umpiring as a teenager and 50 years later 
is still officiating two games most weekends. 

Jill Kohlhagen served as secretary/treasurer of the 
Hume Netball Association for 10 years and was award-
ed life membership of Walla in 1989 and the associa-
tion in 2001. 

Her husband, Cec, was heavily involved in forming the 
Hume Trainers Association in the 1980s. 

All 13 of Jill Kohlhagen's grandchildren are presently 
playing with the Rand-Walbundrie-Walla Giants or 
have played for Walla. 

 

 

Your September community news-

Lawn Bowls Winning Team 

Winners of 2018 Presidents Cup Zone 8- Grades 5, 

6 & 7-Albury-Riverina-Southern Highlands-

Southern Slopes-South Western-Wagga Wagga. 

Congratulations to our Team - Mick Heir, Jason 

Hetherton (Howlong), Barry Carey & Lee Churches 

one of our Teams representing Albury & District. 

A fantastic effort despite freezing, windy condi-

tions.  Winners at Young 11th, 12th August 2018, 

The Walla boys are part of the Albury & District 

lawn bowls winning team. Congratulations from 

the Walla Walla community—Deirdre Corcoran 
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ChenoVet Animal Andrology Pty Ltd 

Since it moved into the Lion’s 
House, at 45 Commercial St, at the 
beginning of 2018 from Henty, resi-
dents must have been wondering 
about what ChenoVet is, and what it 
does. The steady arrival and des-
patch of liquid nitrogen shipper 
tanks by Keat’s Freight at the prem-
ises could only add to the sense of 
mystery.  

The short answer is that ChenoVet 
performs laboratory and consulta-
tive services for the livestock breed-
ing industries in the way of sperm 
assessment. This includes quality 
control for artificial breeding cen-
tres, and problem solving for fertility 

problems in a range of species from 
cattle, to sheep, horses, dogs and 
pigs, especially male animals. Chen-
oVet also performs relevant re-
search on aspects such as factors 
which affect fertility and testing new 
equipment. 

The day-to-day running of the Chen-

oVet Laboratory falls on the shoul-

ders of Dr Françoise McPherson. 

Françoise’s accomplishments in-

clude a PhD in Animal Reproduction 

from the University of Queensland, 

as well as extensive experience with 

andrology laboratory procedures 

and livestock breeding in general.  

Chenovet Animal Andrology was 

founded by Dr. Peter Chenoweth in 

2011 as a private commercial enter-

prise. Peter has in excess of 30 years 

experience in animal andrology and 

has a PhD in Animal Reproduction as 

well as being a veterinarian who is 

board certified by the American Col-

lege of Theriogenology. 

Our client base is Australia-wide as 

well as several from New Zealand 

with annual expansion. We also 

teach short courses in semen collec-

tion & handling as well as sperm as-

sessment aimed at industry partici-

pants. 

To send semen samples for analy-

sis , it can be sent in fixative or fro-

zen once it has been collected and 

extended. Chenovet has a website 

(www.chenovet.com.au)and a Face-

book page (www.facebook.com/

chenovet/). 

We are always happy to discuss 

ways to improve animal fertility and  

genetics. Contact Françoise on 044 

855 4302 and Peter on  0427 186 

421. 

 

Local painter. Mark Gilcrist. Call for a quote. 0450982916  

Doctors' Hampers 

 

On behalf of the Community Development Committee 
we were able to present hampers to our doctors to say 
"Thank you for being here!" 

A big "Thank you" to all who made donations towards 
the hampers. On August 9th we were able to present a 
beautiful assortment of local produce, indicative of how 
we appreciate having them in town. 

Recently the Community of Walla Walla presented the 
staff at Hume Medical Centre with a lovely hamper full 
of local produce and cards. Thank you for this lovely 
gesture, we have been welcomed in to the community 
and enjoy our time spent there. –Community Develop-
ment Committee 

—————————————————————- 

“Thank you Walla Walla Community.   

 Dr Adebayo, Dr Wah, Tracey and all the staff at the 
Hume Medical centre would like to sincerely thank the 
Walla Walla Community. Your lovely gifts, support 
and generosity in welcoming us and for also being so 
patient when we experienced technical problems has 
been greatly appreciated. “  Anj-Practice Manager, 
Hume Medical Centre. 
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HSC Standard English    On the last two days of Term 2, Standard English students visited Bondi 

for the performance of their HSC prescribed text Away. We set off early in the dark on Thursday 

morning to get to the performance at 2pm. The students thoroughly enjoyed the viewing of this play, with some 

never having seen a live performance before. It was an added bonus that the location was on Bondi Beach with 

students soaking up the sun and getting to see the Bondi lifesavers in the flesh. Before heading back on Friday 

morning, we visited the Australian Museum; students did a self-tour of the museum and we boarded the bus for 

home with a quick bus tour of Sydney on our way out provided by Ms Ferarra. A big thank you to Mr Eccleston 

and Ms Ferarra for accompanying us on this excursion, your knowledge and insights made the excursion much 

more valuable for the students.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Riverina Athletics  Friday  3rd August, 34 students along with Mrs Terlich attended the Riverina Athletics Car-

nival at Alexander  Park in Albury. All students are to be commended for their sportsmanship and application 

throughout the very cold and windy day. Congratulations to the following students 

who placed either first or second in their event and qualified for the State Carnival 

in Sydney in early September: Claudia Grogan 1st: 100m & 200m, Lucy Way 1st: 

Shot Put, Nathan Wardius 2nd: High Jump and Lily Delahunty 2nd: Javelin. 

 

Billabong High School News 
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Walla Walla Public School News  

Book Week 

All are welcome to visit Walla Walla Public School on Wednesday, 29th August, for our special 
Book Week activities. Classrooms will be open from 11.30am, followed by a parade and assem-
bly at 12pm. A free barbecue lunch will be on offer at 12.45pm, and a selection of books will be 
available for purchase. A Bluearth family activity at 2pm will finish the day’s festivities. All welcome. 

 

Enrolments for 2019 

Our school is currently planning the Little Learner’s Program for students entering Kinder in 2019. If you have a 
pre-school child or know someone who has, we encourage you to come and visit the school and discuss our 
programs that individualise learning to cater for every child’s strengths. To book a tour or speak to the Princi-
pal, please call the school on 6029 2253. 

 

Environmental initiatives 

Our students have recently been considering the amount of 
rubbish generated at our school and are showing excellent 
leadership by helping our school improve its impact on the 
environment. Our K-2 students have been recording the type 
and quantity of rubbish thrown out each day. Students in 
years 5 and 6 have been working in conjunction with the P&C 
committee to move from individual sauce packets to a sauce 
bottle, replacing disposable cups with reusable cups, and re-
placing disposable straws with re-usable straws. The school 
will purchase new bins to help the students sort their rubbish 
into recycling, compost, waste, and REDcycle (soft plastics 
which will be recycled into products such as park benches). 
Our school also currently recycles all compostable waste 
through a worm farm system and utilises rainwater storage of 
117,000 litres for the school’s toilets and vegetable gardens. 
Photo: Jack Foster, Emily Glasgow, and Kalara Butler demonstrate how to dispose of their rubbish in the right 
places.  

 

Positive Behaviour for Learning 

Our school’s values are Caring, Co-operative, and Resilient. By implement-
ing and encouraging these values, we aim to help our students become car-
ing, co-operative, and resilient members of society. One of the ways we do 
this is through our Positive Behaviour for Learning program. Students who 
demonstrate our school’s values are acknowledged through an individual 
and school-wide reward system – encouraging them to put the school values 
into action.  

 

Australian dioramas 

Miss Lawrence’s years 3-6 class have recently been studying ‘Significant 
Places in Australia’ as part of geography. As part of their studies they pro-
duced some excellent dioramas which are now on display in the school of-

fice. Photo: Larissa Schilg’s Great Barrier Reef diorama.  

As there are only a few spare copies of the Newsletter left after delivery, could anyone who doesn`t need their 
paper copy please drop it into  the Walla Post Office, either post it in the mail slot outside the Post Office, or put 
it on the spare newsletters pile on the counter in the Post Office, so others may read it too. Thank you—
Newsletter Committee 
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MAINLY MUSIC 
 

For parents and children under school age. 
At the Baptist Church,   5 Market St. 

1st and 3rd Mondays of every month at 10am. 
Enjoy singing, music time, morning tea and playtime. 

Cost: $5 per family. 

Men's Shed in Walla Walla 
 
Just a reminder for any men who would like to be in 
a Men's Shed group in Walla to contact Ross Krause 
(Phone 6029 2073).  Socialising is a good start, but 
there could also be wood-working, metal-work and 
any other hobby kind of activities. 

Bi-Centennial Park 

We enjoyed good weather to get the pruning job done on July 
31st. We also planted some new shrubs. Come along on Tuesday 
Aug 28th, and Tuesday Sept 25th at 11.30 am to help keep the 
Park looking good. 

 

Table Tennis 

Come along - only $2 for a good chance to exercise locally! All 
ages! All standards! Guaranteed to improve your game and enjoy 
meeting others, whilst having fun. 7.30pm at the Lutheran Hall. 
1st and 3rd Wednesday evenings. 

 

Tuesday Morning Social Tennis 

We have had lots of players enjoying a game (and keeping warm) 
the last few weeks. No need to sit at home beside the fire. We en-
joyed a special morning tea after great tennis on July 31st. 

The Walla Walla & District Historical       

Society AGM will be at the Bowling Club 

at 7.30 pm on Tuesday August 28th.—

Dorothy Brinkmann 

It Happened at 
Walla Walla, and 
at many other places 
too, all over Austral-
ia. 

 

The Aug/Sept nation-
al OUTBACK maga-
zine was on sale at 
our newspaper shop 
and at many hun-
dreds of places Aus-
tralia wide. In it is an 
article mainly about 
Walla Walla, concen-
trating on our 150th 
celebrations. It con-
tains nice photos too. 
Walla Walla people 
getting a mention are 

Trevor Schroeter, Leon Wegener, Anthony Brinkmann 
and Pastor Dan Mueller.—Herb Simpfendorfer 

Our Community German 

Wagon ‘Horse’ drawn Trial 

Run in Walla Walla 

For Photos  etc         The wagon will 

go on Friday 

21st September 

starting from 

~2.30 pm. The 

route will be  

via  Public 

School, DJ’s 

Fine Fast Food, 

Kotzur etc. 
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Walla Walla Community Hall 72/74 Commercial Street, Walla Walla  

Operating weekly: Monday to Thursday  

Mobile Childcare:8:30am – 5:00pm  

Preschool Program: Tuesday & Wednesday| 9:00am – 4:30pm  

 

As of the 2nd July CEYC Walla Walla will 
be operating under the new Child Care 

Subsidy (CCS) which replaces the current 
Child Care Benefit and Child Care Rebate. 

 

Families combined annual family income will determine the amount of 
child care hours and rebate they will receive.  To find out more, and to 
estimate what your new subsidy might be, visit: 

https://www.education.gov.au/ChildCarePackage 

The estimator is easy to use and only takes a few minutes to complete. 

 

We currently have vacancies in our Junior and Preschool program. If you 
would like more information about the new Child Care Subsidy or enrol-
ment packages please come and visit us at the Walla Community Hall or 
contact our main office.  

 

Please phone our office on: (02) 6056 4399 or email at: ad-
min@ceyc.com.au  for further information, enrolment packages and 

bookings. 

For all your REAL ESTATE needs 

 

Contact JEFF GROSSE real estate 

in conjunction with ELDERS rural services,        
Australia wide (at no extra charge). 

 

With 45 YEARS LOCAL EXPERIENCE 

Phone Jeff on 0407909181  or  0260292227 

 

 

Riverina Regional Mobile Library comes to Walla each 
Monday 9-11 am outside the Walla Walla Public School.  See 
a wide range of books and materials including large print, 
picture books, audio (talking) books and videos. 
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     Walkabout No. 22 is at Lehmann's Farm Sunday September 23rd 
starting at 2 pm. All welcome. Go west at Lieschke's Garage, then go 
over the hill to T junction. Turn left, go 100 m., follow curve in road to 
right. Go to second house on right.  

 Above: Tobias, Amy, Violet and Horatio Lehmann at their farm.  

   Below: Reclining sow Black Pudding with 

chickens at Lehmann's farm.  
Walla Walla Walkabouts 
by Herb Simpfendorfer 
 
 
The Walkabouts, they come and 
go, 
They help us learn a lot, 
The twenty that we've had so far 
Were good, I kid you not. 
 
We've been to Kotzurs, Town 
Hall, Dawn, 
The dead  place, churches too, 
Two shearing sheds and Mackies 
shop, 
That's naming just a few. 
 
We go to Lehmann's place this 
month 
They'll show us their nice chooks. 
And as they strut around the 
farm, 
Will give us funny looks.   
 
They also have some pigs, I've 
heard, 
That like to grunt and squeal. 
They dig big holes around the 
farm, 
While looking for a meal. 
 

Young Amy spoke to me one day, 
With news for me and you. 
She smiled a lot and told me that 
A cuppa's coming too. 
 
The Lookout one that comes up 
soon, 
Will be a fitness test. 
We'll climb the brand new ladders 
there, 
For some, a half way rest. 
 
That Morgan crook who once was 
there, 
Would love to come, no doubt. 
He'd tell us lots of scary yarns, 
And wave his guns about. 
   
We hope the sun will shine that 
day 
To make it nice for us. 
We'll all be learning lots of facts, 
From Ashley, Jan and Russ. 
 
We hope to climb the Brae 
Springs hill 
Before the year is out. 
We must put on our climbing 
shoes, 
It will be hard no doubt. 

Happy 78th Birthday to Marj Rayner recently. 
Congratulations! 

https://www.education.gov.au/ChildCarePackage
mailto:admin@ceyc.com.au
mailto:admin@ceyc.com.au
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September Commu-
nity Diary 
 
Saturday 1st 
-Croquet 9 am 
-Lions newspaper pick 
up 
 
Monday 3rd 
-Croquet 9 am 
-Mobile library 9 am 
-Mainly Music 10 am 
 
Tuesday 4th 
-Social tennis 9.30 am 
-Community exercise 
at Bowling Club 2pm 
 
Wednesday 5th 
-Ladies’ Social Bowls 
10 am 
-Table tennis at Lu-
theran Hall 7.30 pm 
 
Friday 7th 
Community gardens 
at SPC 8.30 am 
 
Saturday 8th 
-Croquet 9 am 
 
Sunday 9th 
Walla Markets @ 
Town Hall 2-4 pm 
 

Monday 10th 
-Croquet 9 am 
-Mobile library 9 am 
 
Tuesday 11th 
-Social tennis 9.30 am 
-Community exercise 
at Bowling Club 2pm 
 
Thursday 13th 
-Elders 1 year anni-
versary BBQ 12.30 
pm 
 
Friday 14th 
-Community gardens 
at SPC 8.30 am 
-Variety show at SPC 
10.30 am & 6.30 pm 
 
Saturday 15th 
-Croquet 9 am 
-Hume League Foot-
ball & Netball Prelim 
Final  
-Newsletter deadline 
12 pm 
 
Monday 17th 
-Croquet 9 am 
-Mobile library 9 am 
-Mainly Music 10 am 
 
Tuesday 18th 
-Social tennis 9.30 am 

-Community exercise 
at Bowling Club 2pm 
-Henty Machinery 
Field Day 
 
Wednesday 19th 
-Ladies’ Social Bowls 
10 am 
-Henty Machinery 
Field Day 
-Table tennis at Lu-
theran Hall 7.30 pm 
-Refugee resettlement 
meeting at SPC 7pm 
 
Thursday 20th 
Henty Machinery Field 
Day 
 
Friday 21st 
-Community Gardens 
at SPC 8.30 pm 
-Trial run of Historic 
Wagon 2.30 pm 
 
Saturday 22nd 
-Croquet 9 am 
-Hume League Foot-
ball & Netball Grand 
Finals at Walbundrie 
 
Sunday 23rd 
Lehmann’s West Walla 
Farm Walkabout 2 pm 
 

Monday 24th 
-Croquet 9 am 
-Mobile library 9 am 
 
Tuesday 25th 
-Social tennis 9.30 am 
-Friends of Bi-Cent 
Park 11.30 am 
-Community exercise 
at Bowling Club 2pm 
 
Thursday 27th 
-Pray for Walla 8 pm 
 
Friday 28th 
-Community Gardens 
at SPC 8.30 am 
-School Term 3 ends 
 
Saturday 29th 
-Croquet 9 am 
-Jindera 150th Street 
Parade and beard 
growing competition 
results 
 
Sunday 30th 
-Jindera 150th cele-
brations continued: 
period tennis match, 
unveiling of Com-
memorative Arch, pe-
riod gowns fashion 
parade and German 
afternoon tea 

CHURCH TIMES 
Lutheran Church Walla Walla 

Lutheran Church Walla Walla 
1st & 3rd Sundays 9am 
2nd & 4th Sundays 10:30am 
Sunday School during 10:30am services in 
school term 
Contact: Pastor Dan Mueller 0413 032 455 
 
Lutheran Church Alma Park 
Lutheran Church Alma Park 
1st, 3rd & 5th Sundays 10:30am 
2nd & 4th Sundays 9am 
Contact: Pastor Dan Mueller 0413 032  
455 
 
Baptist Church Market St. Walla Walla 
Every Sunday 10am 
Children`s program provided. 
Contact: Pastor Luke Merriman 0428 287 
414  Kevin Newbold 6029 2583 
 
Catholic Church Market St. Walla Walla 
1st & 4th Sundays 6pm 
Contact: Father Terence Mahedy 6029 
8363 
 
Anglican Church Balfour St. Culcairn 
9.30am each Sunday. Contact: Father Bob 
Done 6026 3691  

Walla Walla Bowling Club 6029 2146: 
Mon to Friday 5pm till closing; Sat 5pm till closing 
Sun 5 pm till closing. Catering every Friday Night with 
Bonanza drawn at 8pm. 
 
Walla Store 6029 2231: 
Mon - Fri 8am - 5pm; Sat 8am - 6pm; Sun 8.30am - 
11am. 

Second Hand Rose 6029 2116  

Thurs and Fri 1.30 - 4.30. Sat. 9.30 - 11.30am  

Walla Walla Post Office 6029 2300  

Mon-Fri 9am-5pm 
 

Walla Hotel 6029 2309: 
Mon - Sat - Opening at 11am; Sun - Opens 12 noon 
Kitchen: 
Thursday –Saturday 6.30 - 8.30pm; Sunday 12-2pm 
Meals other times if booked, take-away available. 
 
DJ’s Fine Fast Food 6029 2033: 
Mon-Fri: 7.30am - 4pm; Tuesdays: 7.30am - 4.30pm; 
Saturdays: 9am - 2pm 
 
Terry White Chemist Walla 6029 2496 
Mon-Fri: 9am - 5pm 

Walla Walla Hair Salon  

Tuesday, Thursday & 
Friday 9am – 5.30pm 

Ph: 02 6029 2277 

Walla 02 6029 2496 

www.facebook.com/
wallapharmacy 

Hume Medical Centre 

Thursdays & Fridays in  
Walla Walla. 

Ph: 02 6036 2952 

LOCAL BUSINESSES 
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Please send in any special acknowledgements, articles or 
request to be added to the email recipient list to  

wallanewsletter@gmail.com or 

drop in the box at the Walla Store only.  

Walla Website: www.wallawalla.nsw.au.  

-Articles should be received before 12pm on the 15th of each 
month; preferably as early as possible before deadline day.  

-All articles should be kept concise to save space. 

 

Printed by Kotzur Pty Ltd. for the Walla Walla 
Community, 60 Commercial St, WALLA WALLA 
NSW 2659. Postage paid by Community  
Development Committee. Editor Françoise 
McPherson. Committee: Julie Barber, Luke  
Merriman, Herb Simpfendorfer, Elise Barthol-
omaeus. 

WALLA WALLA 
SPORTSGROUND  

MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 

NOTICE OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

TUESDAY 28TH AUGUST COMMENCING AT 7.30PM. AT 
THE WALLA WALLA HOTEL LOUNGE. 

BUSINESS WILL INCLUDE MINUTES, PRESIDENT’S RE-
PORT, TREASURER’S REPORT AND ELECTION OF OFFICE 
BEARERS. 

BUSINESS UP FOR DISCUSSION, INSTALLATION OF 
DUMP POINT FOR CARAVANS AND MOTOR HOMES, 
ERECTION OF NEW KIOSK, SPORTSGROUND IMPROVE-
MENTS AND MAINTENANCE, PREPARATIONS FOR 
TOWN 150TH CELEBRATIONS.   

ALL INTERESTED PERSONS WELCOME TO ATTEND.- 

John Mullavey 

Cake Stall 

Thank you to all who came with slices and 
biscuits to add to our cake stall.  It was so 
pleasing to see so many interested in raising money 
for this very worthwhile cause. 

I am very pleased to tell you that $550.00 
(including donations) was raised.  This money will 
go to help a local family struggling in dealing with 
cancer. 

The next cake stall will be for the Red Cross on the 
9th September 2 - 4 pm at the Town Hall. 

Nola and I start again on 14th October and 11th No-
vember.  Please keep these dates in your Diaries.   -
Dorothy Cremer 

Red Cross 

Our Annual General Meeting was enjoyed by those who 
attended, both members and visitors.  Our Zone Repre-
sentative Valmae Ryan was invited to take the chair to 
elect the Executive board for 2018-9. 

Results of the elections: 

President: Dorothy Cremer.  Vice President:  Maree 
Seidel    Secretary:  Dorothy Cremer     Assistant Secre-
tary: Karen Ofak     Treasurer:  Jill Kohlhagen 

Valmae thanked everyone for the work in raising money 
for Red Cross. 

Our guest speaker was Mrs Amy Lehmann.  She gave a 
very interesting talk on raising 1700 chickens on Walla 
West Farm, and of her work in producing and selling 
eggs. 

Don't forget the cake stall on Sunday 9th September 2 - 
4 pm at the Town Hall. 

Our next meeting is on 22nd August at 2 pm at the Bap-
tist Church in Market St.  All welcome.  -Dorothy 
Cremer 

 

WALLA WALLA WAR MEMORIAL SWIMMING POOL 
NEWS 

Last night (August 17th) the swimming pool committee 
had another successful catering event at the Walla 
Bowling club. The profits go to purchasing equipment for 
the swimming pool. Thank you very much Jan Watkins 
(organiser), Françoise McPherson, Kirsten Drew & Sue 
Trimble. 

The swimming season is not far away. The pool will 
open again at the beginning of November. The commit-
tee is currently in negotiation with Greater Hume Shire 
in relation to opening hours for this next season. We will 
keep you posted as to developments. 

We are in need of more community volunteers to help 
run the kiosk during the summer months. This is not an 
onerous task and may only require a couple of hours a 
week when your child is having a swim.  

Three of last year’s lifeguards have left the area for fur-
ther study or employment and so anyone interested in 
becoming our lifeguard at our local pool would be more 
than welcome. An accredited course must be undertak-
en to qualify.  

This is possible before 
the season starts. 
Please contact John 
Mullavey, Secretary 
0260292359 or Presi-
dent Tim Paramore 

0260292584 for further information.  -Tim Paramore 

http://www.facebook.com/wallapharmacy
http://www.facebook.com/wallapharmacy
http://www.wallawalla.nsw.au
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Free Women’s Health Clinics 

 

   Monthly at Culcairn Hospital 

         9.30am  – 4pm. 

    29th August, 26th September, 31st Octo-
ber, 28th November. 

    More info: 02 6058 1825 

    Albury Community Health 

PAINTING/SILO ART ON WALLA WALLA SILOS 

At the Public Meeting, held by the Community Development  
Committee in February this year, one of the suggestions was to  
organise/investigate silo art on our silos. If this is to happen we 
need a group of interested residents to form a committee to  
investigate how we can make this happen and look at applying for 
grants. Please contact Daniel Nadebaum daniel@pjnsheds.com.au 
or Leonie Carey barry.leonie@bigpond.com if you are interested in 
joining this committee. 

To make this happen we need people power – Please volunteer. 

REGISTER FOR 

WALLA WALLA COMMUNITY GARAGE SALE 

SUNDAY 21ST OCTOBER 2018 

Register at WAW Credit Union to hold a garage sale at 
your place – Cost $15 

This cost will include a garage sale sign, advertising 
and your address will be listed on the back of the map 
of the township. Please advise at least three items you 
have for sale, this will also be listed on the back of the 
map. Items can also be general e.g. baby items, tools, 
camping items, household furniture etc. Register at 
WAW Credit Union by early October at the latest. 

Will again be sponsored by Ray White , Albury 
60490500 

For enquiries Email – barry.leonie@bigpond.com or dan-
iel@pjnsheds.com.au 

Start cleaning out cupboards and sheds ready for Garage Sale at 
your place  

WALLA WALLA CROQUET CLUB NEWS  

After a two month break, we 
are pleased to have Croquet 
resuming on Saturday 1st Sep-
tember commencing at 9.00am 
at the Walla Walla Bowling Club and then 
each following Monday and Saturday. 

You are very welcome to come along and 
try our great game of Croquet. Please wear 
flat soled shoes. -Helen Krause 

Weeds Weeds at Walla Walla 
by Herb Simpfendorfer 
 
Sticky weed pests came up while I 
was looking the other way, or it may 
have been the weekend I was in New-
castle.  That's the weed that sticks to 
your skin, when it gets about 15 cm high 
or higher.  It is often found under bush-
es.  It likes climbing up inside plants.  
There are usually a lot of these pests 
growing in a clump. Do not despair! It is 
nowhere near seeding yet.  Spray, chip, 
or pull it out.  It does not grow from 
roots. It is easy to kill, but it is persis-
tent, because it has hundreds of seeds.  
If you had it last year, it will be there 
again this year, and next year too. 
While you are walking around with a 
sharp hoe, other weeds which spread 
out close to the ground, like cape weed 
and thistles, can be brought to the end 
of their days.  Get rid of stinging nettles 
too.   

Month Date (rainfall in mm) Total 

July 18 
(2.0) 

20 
(4.2) 

24 
(0.6) 

25 
(0.8) 

28 
(1.8) 

  9.4 
mm 

August 3 
(7.4) 

7 
(3.4) 

8 
(3.0) 

9 
(6.0) 

12 
(12.0) 

13 
(1.2) 

33.0 
mm 

It Rained a bit at Walla 
Walla 

 

Our officially recorded rainfall, as 
measured at the Post Office for the 
past month (i.e from 15th July to 
15th August ) is measured in mm in 
brackets in the Table on the left.—
Herb Simpfendorfer. 
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WAW Opening Hours:  
Monday-Thursday: 12.30-4.30pm.  Friday am: 11am-

12.30pm (closed for lunch 12.30-1.30pm).    

Friday pm: 1.30-5.00pm 

DISCLAIMER 

The opinions stated in this newsletter are those of the 

contributors and not necessarily representative of the 

editor, the newsletter committee, Kotzur Pty Ltd or, 

the Walla Walla Community Development Committee.  

Where there are space limitations, the editor may 

need to edit or omit articles. The editor will not be 

held responsible for any errors.   

URGENT NEEDS: Lifeline 13 11 14. Beyond Blue 

1300 224 636 Mensline Australia 1300 789 978. 

Free horse manure available in Walla:  044 855 4302.   
Please bring your own trailer or bags. 

Keep your temper under control;  It is foolish to har-
bour a grudge.  Ecclesiastes 7 v 9 

RAND WALBUNDRIE WALLA 

FOOTBALL NETBALL CLUB 

 

With only 2 matches to go all Football and Netball 

teams are looking towards the finals. 

Congratulations to Jayden Quinlivan on celebrating the 

achievement of playing 200 Club games. Well done Jay-

den! 

Everyone enjoyed a great night on Saturday 11th Au-

gust at the Walla Sportsground being entertained by 

Danny Phegan and his Longreach Country Western 

band. It was a fantastic night despite the bad weather. 

The Giants have football and netball finals catering at 

Walbundrie on Sunday 9th September. This good fund-

raising event is always a huge day  and we  need the 

support of our Club Players and Supporters to help 

throughout the day. 

The Junior Presentation Day will be held at Walbundrie 

Sporting Complex on Sunday 26th August for lunch. All 

families invited. 

The Commercial Club will be the venue for the Senior 

Presentation Night on Friday 28th September. Friends 

all welcome. 

Thank you to everyone who has helped in many ways 

to make our Rand Walbundrie Walla Giants such a 

great Club to belong to. 

Extracts from last home match critic. 

BOOKINGS FOR THE WALLA WALLA  

COMMUNITY HALL 

Following the closure of Jeff Grosse’s store, all bookings 

and hiring of equipment for the Walla Walla Community 

Hall are to be made with Helen 

Krause Ph 0260 292073 or Jeff 

Grosse Mobile 0407909181, Thank 

you, Helen Krause (Secretary) 
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